Clayton State University – Faculty Council Agenda

Tuesday, April 14, 2009

Peachtree City Center, Peachtree City, Georgia
The Faculty Council was called to order on this date at 11:35 by Chairman Steve Burnett.

Members Present
Ximena Zornosa (proxy for Gail Barnes), Stephen Burnett, John Burningham, Christie Burton, Susan Copeland, Deborah Gritzmacher, Alex Hall, Byron Jeff, Kathryn Kemp, Adam Kubik, Judith Ogden, Joan Taylor, David Furman (proxy for Margaret Thompson)
Non-Members Present

Lisa Eichelberger, Sharon Hoffman, Nassar Momayezi, Lila Roberts
Approval of Minutes

1)  Prior minutes of the meeting held on March 24, 2009 were before Council for approval.  Motion made, seconded and approved.
Reports

2)  Provost Report

a)  Dr. Eaves is at BOR – Fixed-for-four tuition plan under discussion, along with additional fees and tuition rate issues.

b)  Homeland Security proposal on BOR agenda, may not be able to launch in fall due to delays.

c)   Master’s in Pyschology proposal and RN to MSN proposal received questions from BOR staff.  Faculty and VPAA’s office are working to address.  Master’s in Dental Hygiene is permitted to do full proposal to BOR..  Masters in Archival Studies is completed and may be on BOR agenda in May.  We will begin recruiting soon.

d)  We are working on a memo of understanding with Gordon and Griffin Tech to offer courses in McDonough.  Memo with Atlanta Metro College for CSU to teach middle grades education juniors and seniors is finalized.  Starting with ~20 students.

e)  Faculty handbook work is ongoing.  Need to add information on FERPA, disruptive behavior, mentally ill students, etc.  BOR is also requiring that advising information go in handbook.  Other items need to be added due to BOR mandates (pay, vacation, HR items).  This will affect faculty “levels” giving us “tenure track” and “not on tenure track appointments”.  Faculty that are not on tenure track will include lecturers, senior lecturers, instructors (only for ABD hires who will defend dissertation within one year of hiring), and academic professionals (staff with MS or PhD degrees in their field – may be eligible to teach).  We are also adding a track for clinical faculty.

f)  Promotion & tenure criteria have been developed by all colleges.  There have be important changes in the scholarship requirements, so form will need to be updated.  Dr. Hoffman is assembling an ad hoc committee of former P&T committee chairs and other faculty to make changes.

e) Atlanta Bible College building will have its classrooms used initially for night classes.  Renovation will take place this summer.  We don’t have good entrance from main campus yet, so try to schedule courses where students will not have to move between main campus and ABC campus.
4)  CAPC Report  

a)  BS in Biology track for secondary education approved

b)  Dual degrees with GA Tech for 3+2 programs in Computer Science/Engineering, Math/Engineering, Integrative studies/Engineering.  Students will get CSU degrees, so we get to count them for graduation rate!

c)  Changes to the BA in history were approved
5)  UPC Report 

Work is ongoing on child-care issues.
6)  Update on CSU Peachtree City site
Council received a presentation on the state of the PTC site, and on degree completion programs.  Both aspects of the PTC site are growing rapidly, to the point where efforts are being made (in conjunction with Fayette County and Peachtree City organizations) to try and expand the physical facilities so that more classes can be offered.  A new astronomy sequence has been developed so that students can complete their entire core at the PTC site, and can potentially earn complete degrees in some areas.  Further growth is primarily limited by lack of space and funding to obtain more.
8)  Future Items


a)  Because issues relating to the Faculty Handbook are ongoing, it may be necessary to have meetings in upcoming weeks, or discuss items by email.  If meetings are needed in summer semester, Council members will be provided opportunity to participate in voting via email or by sending proxies to meetings.  Last scheduled meeting is Tuesday 4/28, although a meeting in May might be required.
The meeting was adjourned approximately 1 pm.  The next scheduled Faculty Council meeting will be Tuesday, April 28 at 11:15 in the University Center Board Room UC260.
